


MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 6th DECEMBER 2006 AT 10.00AM
In the Chair:

Councillor S Blaney
Members Present:
Councillor M Black, O Black, Graham, Harding, Hartin, McCambridge, McConaghy, McDonnell, McShane, McMullan and Newcombe
Also Present:

Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive 




Mrs C Coyles, Member Services/Clerical Officer
06/24A:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMANS BUSINESS
Apologies
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor McAllister, McIlroy and McKeegan.
Chairman’s Business

Councillor Blaney stated that diaries and calendars have to be collected from the National Association of Councillors.

After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black and resolved,

“That Councillor Blaney and McConaghy would collect diaries and calendars from the National Association of Councillors.”

Ulster Farmers Union

Councillor Blaney stated that a photographer would be attending the meeting to take a picture of the Councillors to show their support for the Ulster Farmers Union.
This was agreed.

06/24A:02
LOCAL GOVERNMENT BOUNDARY COMMISSIONERS PROVISIONAL RECOMMENDATIONS – TO CONSIDER AND AGREE COUNCIL RESPONSE
The Clerk referred to the Boundary Commissioner’s report which had been circulated.  He went on to outline the recommendation and implications of these for the future of the Moyle area. 
The Clerk stated that these were provisional recommendations and that responses had to be submitted by the 5th January 2007.
The Clerk stated that it is recommended that Moyle will be part of the new North East Council, which has the lowest average electorate of 2243 per ward and is substantially below the NI average of 2744.  He stated that in this case it will be difficult to agree for additional councillors over the set number of 60.
The Clerk stated that existing boundary was not adhered to, and part of Bushmills will be included into the Dunluce Ward.
Councillor M Black stated that she was not happy by the way the town was divided up.

Councillor Harding stated that she did not agree with 7 Council areas and felt that 15 areas was better.

Councillor McConaghy stated that he thought that areas where just taken and provisional names given to them.  He also explained that he agreed with Councillor Harding that there should be 15 new Council areas.

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black,


“That the Council support the 11 Council Model.”
On a vote being taken on the proposal, there were seven votes in favour and three votes against the proposal which was carried.
In reply to Councillor Graham, the Clerk stated that there are 5 new wards for the current Moyle Area.
Councillor Harding stated that she was disappointed that Rathlin Island was not included with the Ballycastle Ward.

Councillor McMullan stated that each boundary is difficult to define, as some of the lines are running down the middle of roads.

After discussion, it was agreed to discuss each ward separately.

Glendun & Rathlin
Councillor Newcombe stated that if Rathlin Island was left with the Glendun area they would benefit from being a rural area.
After discussion, it was agreed that Rathlin Island should remain with the Glendun & Rathlin Ward.

Councillor McCambridge stated that it is a sparsely populated area and if it is an agreed boundary there is nothing that can be done.

After discussion,

Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black,

“To leave the electorate in the Glendun & Rathlin ward as stated in the Boundary Commissioner Report.”

On a vote being taken on the proposal, there were seven votes in favour and no votes against the proposal which was carried.
Ballycastle

Members agreed that this name of the ward is suitable.

Councillor McShane enquired if Dunamallaght and Leyland could be included in the Ballycastle Ward.

The Clerk stated that this would increase the number in the Ballycastle ward making it the highest in the Moyle area.

Councillor O Black stated that the Glendun area will therefore be disadvantaged.
After discussion,


Councillor McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McMullan,

“That Rathlin Island is included in the Ballycastle ward.”

On a vote being taken on the proposal, there were four votes in favour and six votes against the proposal which was lost.

Causeway Coast

Councillor McConaghy stated that he felt that the name of the Council area should be called Causeway Coast & Glens as it would be more appropriate and the Causeway Coast Ward should be renamed.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor O Black


“That the North East Council would be renamed Causeway Coast & Glens.”

On a vote being taken on the proposal, there were eight votes in favour and no votes against the proposal which was carried.

After discussion,

Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,


“That the Causeway Coast Ward would be called Dunseverick.”

Councillor Graham stated that he felt that the boundary for this ward should be along Priestland Road.
Councillor McConaghy stated that he agreed with these comments and stated that he thought it was good to keep Bushmills as a unit.

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That the boundary for the Causeway Coast Ward would be extended to include the existing boundary of Bushmills.”

Mosside
After discussion, it was agreed to leave the Mosside Ward as stated in the boundary Commissioner Report.
Cushendall

Councillor O Black stated that she feels that the name ‘Cushendall’ does not reflect the Glens area.
Councillor McMullan stated that he agreed with these comments and suggested that it would be changed to Mid-Glens.

After discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McShane,


“That Cushendall Ward would be called the Mid-Glens Ward.”

After discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed an amendment,


Seconded by Councillor McDonnell,


“That Cushendall Ward would be called the Lurigethan Ward.”

On a recorded vote being taken on the amendment, Councillor M Black, O Black, Blaney, Graham, Harding, Hartin, McCambridge, McConaghy and McDonnell voted in favour.  Councillor McShane, McMullan and Newcombe voted against the amendment which was carried.  

The meeting concluded at 11.25am
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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